
November 2023   

The Office of the Waterfront and Civic Projects plans to open the new Marion Street Pedestrian Bridge connecting Colman Dock 
to downtown Seattle at 1st Ave the week of November 6. A temporary bridge on Marion St, Western Ave and Columbia St has 
been providing the pedestrian link since the Alaskan Way viaduct was demolished. To complete the final connection at Western 
Ave between the existing bridge and new bridge, the existing bridge closed Friday evening, November 3 and bridge access 
will reopen the week of November 6. There will also be street impacts on Alaskan Way, Marion St, Western Ave and Columbia 
St, see below for details.  

The week of November 6, we will open the new bridge, which connects to the existing bridge between Western and 1st 
avenues, and ties directly into the elevated passenger concourse. 

Starting this same weekend, and continuing for several months, the temporary bridge will be removed and demolished. 
Removal of the temporary bridge is expected to be completed in early 2024.  

SCHEDULE AND HOURS 
• Work will take place day and night until the 

bridge opens
• The new bridge is expected to open before 

the end of the week of November 6

PEDESTRIAN ACCESS 
• Bridge access closed Friday evening, 

November 3, and will reopen the week of 
November 6

• Pedestrian access to Colman Dock ferry 
terminal open at all times from ground level 
entrances on Alaskan Way at Yesler Way, 
Columbia St and Marion St

• Flaggers will be on site to assist pedestrian 
access  

VEHICLE ACCESS 
• Marion St between Alaskan Way and 1st 

Ave reduced to one lane 9 AM to 6 AM, to 
maintain full access during peak morning 
hours

Graphic demonstrating temporary bridge closure and maintained sidewalk 

access.

BUS STOP AND ROUTE CHANGES 
• The outbound bus stop on Columbia St is open

EQUIPMENT AND NOISE 
• Work will include mobilization of large equipment, including

cranes

• Expect construction equipment and vehicles moving in and out of
the work zone

• Construction trucks and equipment may be noisy and cause some
vibration

PARKING AND LOAD ZONES 

• Temporary parking restrictions will be in place
on Western Ave between Columbia and Marion
streets, follow restrictions noted on “No
Parking” signs
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WHAT TO EXPECT THE WEEK OF NOVEMBER 6
• Marion Street Pedestrian Bridge open

• Ongoing removal and demolition of the temporary bridge on Western Ave and Columbia St

SIGN UP FOR CONSTRUCTION 
UPDATE EMAILS 
Sign up for our construction update email list at  
waterfrontseattle.org/construction-updates-mailing-list.

VISIT DOWNTOWNSEATTLEPARKING.ORG
Visit downtownseattleparking.org to find rates, hours and directions to thousands 
of parking spaces in the area. 

WATERFRONTCONSTRUCTION.ORG 
The Waterfront is going to be a busy place over the next several years. Visit 
waterfrontconstruction.org for more information on multiple projects compiled 
all 

Graphic illustrating the new Marion Street Pedestrian Bridge and the temporary pedestrian 
bridge to be removed starting week of November 6.
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